
From: Haley Weesies  
Sent: Monday, February 26, 2024 10:00 AM
To: City Clerk <cityclerk@grand-rapids.mi.us>
Subject: Third Ward City Commissioner comment

Hello!

As a resident of the Third Ward (1147 Sherman St SE), I would like to express my support for Marshall 
Kilgore to become the next Third Ward Commissioner. I see Marshall's commitment to improving our 
community by addressing the present needs faced by me and my neighbors. I believe Marshall is best 
suited for this position.

Thank you for your consideration,
Haley Weesies
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